
1400 Rogersville Road 
Radcliff, KY. 40 160 

Ms. Beth O'Donnell 
Executive Director - Kentucky Public Service Commission 
21 1 Sower Blvd. 
P.O. Box 615 
Frankfort, KY 40620-06 15 
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GT: Evidence of P~lblie Notice / Publication Affidavit 
General Water Rate Increase - Case 2006-00410 

Dear Director O'Donnell, 

Enclosed please find the evidence of public notice for the above rate case. Public notice was made on 
November 7, November 14 and November 21,2006. We have also enclosed an informal notice in the 
form of a newsletter, which was mailed to all customers during the month of November. 

We have also served the same to Assistant Attorney General, Honorable David Spenard at his office. 
Please contact myself directly, or our legal counsel, Mr. David Wilson, 11, if you need additional 
information or have any questions. 

SincereijQ,, 

Jikdmce, General Manager 

Cf; Mr. David Wilson 11, MCWD1 Attorney 
Mr. Brent Tippey, P.E., Quest Engineers 

Encl . 

Phone 1-270-35 1-3222 FAX: 1-270-352-3055 



A F F I D A V I T  

PROOF OF PUBLICATION OF ADVERTISEMENT OF A PUBLIC 

NOTICE CONCERNING THE PROPOSED HIGHWAY PROJECT OF 

IN 

COUNTY, KENTUCKY. 

Kentucky, and in such position have the responsibility for the publication of Advertisements in said newspaper 
and 

concerning the publication of Advertisements and that the 

of said newspaper on 

x SIGNATURE ' 

5.4. 
Subscribed and sworn to before me in my presence this the (31 day of jpmh crR ,d@O&. 

My coinmission expires the day of 4 1 0  l3d\QeR ' 3- am7 
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ter Rate Adjustment 
In late 2001 the District requested its first water rate 
adjustment with the Public Service Commission (PSC) in 
eleven years. The PSC approved a rate increase in April, 
2002. While the District had requested an 18.9% overall 
revenue increase back then, the PSC actually ordered new 
rates that resulted in a 31% increase in revenues. Part of the 
order from the PSC required that the District study its 
expenses again after three fiscal years were completed and 
file with the PSC evidence and calculations showing whether 
or not another rate adjustment was needed. 

Our current rates are based mostly on actual expenses in the 
year ending 2000. Our proposed rates will be based on 
costs during 2005, or five years later. Over that period, 
inflation has increased at an average rate of 21 "7% (using 
the Consumer Price Index, all items, southern region). We 
have hired a Kentucky based consultant to calculate our 
current cost of service and update our water rates. 

On November 2, the District filed a request with the PSC to 
adjust our water rates as needed to match current expenses 
as the PSC ordered the District to do. As with any regulated 
utility making a rate filing, the PSC may change or impose 
different rates than those requested by the utility. 

Why is an Increase Needed? 
The exhibit below shows where the added revenues will be 
spent, or are needed, since the current rates were put in 
place in 2002. 

As you can 
see, most 
of the 
increase is 
for new 
debt 
service 
which was 
issued in 
2005 to 
finance the 

the last five years. With the increased growth in our system 
size, new facilities and more customers since 2001, we have 
had to add new employees to maintain quality service levels. 
These costs must be recovered in the updated rate 
structure. Many of our other expenses have increased in the 
last five years. These include energy cosis, fuel, treatment 
chemicals, pipe (PVC and copper), repair materials and 
liability insurance. 

Now Much Will This Cost? 
Most of our customers use a 5/8 inch meter (96%) and use 
about 5,000 gallons per month. The proposed rates would 
increase the Customer Meter / Billing Charge from $4.70 per 
month to $5.02 or an increase of 32 cents a month. 

The volume charge (per thousand gallons) would increase 
from $3.90 to $4.42 (+ 13.4%). The total monthly water bill 
for a typical residential customer would then increase by 
about $3 per month. If you use less than 5,000 gallons your 
increase will be smaller. (?his does not indude Sanitary 
Sewer or Storm Sewer charges which are set by the City of 
Radcliff. ?hese revenues are sent to and belong to the City). 

The rates for our wholesale customers will increase the 
same percent for the Customer Meter / Billing charge, but 
their volume rate (per thousand gallons) will increase from 
$1.39 to $1 "92 (+ 38%). The larger percent increase was 
recommended by our consultant. They used a different 
method to allocate costs between the retail and wholesale 
customers. All our wholesale customers resell our water to 
their customers at a higher price than they pay for it. They 
charge more because they have expenses to pay in order to 
operate their water distribution system, storage tanks, billing 
and management departments. 

Questions ? 
We have requested that the new water rates go into affect 
with the December, 2006 bills. This may occur sooner or 
later depending on how much more information the PSC 
requires, or any hearings they may order. A copy of the PSC 
application is available at the District office. Anyone is 
welcome to stop by and review it. 

New Salem Church Road Expansion Project. The project 
also will allow us to install and implement Automated Meter 
Reading (AMR) using radio read, drive-by water meters. The 
AMR Project will be installed over the next four years. 

As with all businesses and employers, health insurance, 
pension plans and other benefit costs have increased over 

If you have any questions about the new water rates please 
feel free to call us. Our Customer Service Manager is Ms. 
Charlene Easter and you may talk to her about your 
questions. We appreciate our customers and our goal is to 
provide high quality water and customer service at a 
reasonable cost. 

http://www.HCWD.com

